
 

 

Welcome to 

Northbrook Presbyterian Church 
May 14, 2017 

 LIFE IN THE COMMUNITY OF FAITH 
Please sign and pass the Welcome Register along your row and back.  Please note joys and concerns on the 
Prayer Request Cards and place them in the offering. 

  

 CALL TO WORSHIP                Matt Broadwell 

We are glad you’re here and thankful for the opportunity to worship with you and to share the Good 
News of Jesus Christ.  We seek to be an open, rational and compassionate people, learning each week 

what it means to live the love of Jesus Christ in worship and work, in word and deed. 
“Everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another.” ~ John 13:35 



 

 

* OPENING SONG 20—All things Bright and Beautiful Hymnal 
 

 PRAYER OF CONFESSION 

God of all humanity, we too easily think we share your perspective, 
or that you share ours. 
We exclude and hold prejudices, blind to our own narrow vision. 
We fail to appreciate that all you touch is holy and that you created all that is. 
So when we exclude, we exclude you.  When we hold grudges, we hate you. 
When we show contempt, we are contemptuous of those you love. 
May we be made holy in truth, loving as you love, caring as you care, 
and living in reverence and awe of your grace for us all. 

 

 —silent prayer— 
 

 ASSURANCE OF PARDON  
 

* THE PEACE  
As we are reconciled to God and to one another, share a sign of Christ’s peace with your neighbor.  

—All Children are invited to go to KIDS’ Connection at this time— 
 

* SONG—Come, Let Us Worship and Bow Down   Dave Doherty 



 

 

 SCRIPTURE READING—Psalm 95:1-7  OT p. 550 
 

 SONG 759—O God, We Bear the Imprint   Hymnal 

 

 SERMON—Foreign Territory   Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi 
  Acts 10:44-48  NT p. 130 

 

 WE BRING OUR GIFTS FOR THE MINISTRY OF CHRIST  
 

 OFFERTORY SONG—The Greatest Gift is Love  Mark Hayes  
  Chancel Choir 
 

 PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

 

* SENDING SONG 684—Faith Begins by Letting Go (tune: Dix Hymnal 14) Hymnal 

 

*  BENEDICTION 
 

* POSTLUDE   

 
* Please stand if you are able. 
    CCLI license: 1018801 
    Cover Art: European Map of the World before 1492. www.mapsontheweb.zoom-maps.com 
         

 

 

 

LEADING YOU IN WORSHIP TODAY ARE: 
 

LITURGIST:  Matt Broadwell  

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC:  Angel Gippert 

PRAISE BAND:  Dan Gross as leader, percussion, guitar & Pete Zajicek on piano 

SOUND:  Dave Vander Weide  

VISUALS:  Bozenna Johnson 

SANCTUARY DOOR GREETER:  Peggie Schiller 

CENTER DOOR GREETER:  Michael Bauhof 

MOTHER’S DAY COFFEE HOUR HOSTS:  The Congregational Life Committee along with a special  
 thanks to Emily Stetson for making the beautiful and  
 delicious cookies. 
 

 



 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  Liz Hurbis, Margaret Babb, Dick & Alma Ross, Al & Mary Alice Shrosbree, 
Georgenia Keoleian, Tracey Parker, Seglinda Kelle-Pritchard 
 

The Board of Deacons also requests prayers for:  Church members whose last names begin with the 
letters T and U and college graduates.   
 

Please continue to pray for those with health or personal issues.  If a member’s name has been 
inadvertently left off this list, please notify the church office.  Also, let the church know when a member 
is entering the hospital or might like a supportive phone call. 
 
 
 
 

MOTHER’S DAY COFFEE HOUR—TODAY 
We invite you to stay for a special Mother’s Day coffee hour featuring beautiful cookies created by 
Emily Stetson.  Each one is truly a special gift.  This special coffee hour is brought to you by the 
members of the Congregational Life Committee.  
 

NORTHBROOK WOMEN’S RETREAT—MAY 19 
Calling all women of Northbrook, your female friends and family.  There’s still time to register for 
Northbrook’s Women’s Retreat taking place May 19th -21st!  Come experience spiritual and emotional 
rejuvenation and form lasting friendships.  Explore the importance of meditation and visualization as 
you participate in a Mindfulness, Meditation and Mandalas workshop.  This year’s retreat will take 
place at Miracle Camp in Lawton, Michigan.  The camp and retreat center is a lovely space with great 
accommodations at a very reasonable price which includes 2 nights lodging and 4 great meals.  Per 
person pricing for the weekend is as follows:  4 to a room $131, 3 to a room $144, 2 to a room $155, 
Single room $168.  To register, please call Kathy Bauhof at (248)515-5307. 
 

FOSTER CARE PROGRAM—MAY 18 
Looking for that specific piece of the Foster Care puzzle where you fit in?  You are invited to hear 
Heather Grasl, Director of The New Foster Care, outline a new model for ways that congregations can 
better offer wrap around support for our foster and adoptive parents at the upcoming Faith 
Communities Coalition on Foster Care.  This program will be held on Thursday, May 18 at 6:30 p.m. at 
First Presbyterian Church in Calvin Hall located at 1669 West Maple Rd. in Birmingham.  For more 
information or to help form a new ministry team to implement this new model, contact Rev. Kate 
Thoresen at katethoresen@fpcbirmingham.org or (248)835-8151.   
 

AMERICAN HEART ASSOCIATION DETROIT WALK—MAY 20 
Please join Macy's for the American Heart Association Detroit Walk on Saturday, May 20 at 9:00 a.m. 
at Wayne State University.  Go to www.miheartwalk.org and register under Macy's Michigan go red 
team.  Any questions, please contact Barb Stetson at (248)302-3033. 
 
 

mailto:katethoresen@fpcbirmingham.org
http://www.miheartwalk.org


 

 

SOS WEEK IS ALMOST HERE:  MAY 28—JUNE 4 
Northbrook is hosting South Oakland Shelter the last week of May and we need your help!  We are two 
weeks out and we only have two people signed up for Front Desk duty.  Formerly known as security, 
this job is really more like a front desk concierge job.  It’s easy - making sure lights are out, TV is turned 
off, being available to answer questions, taking individuals to the youth house to use the showers, etc.  
We prefer to have one female and one male working each shift.  Shifts are from 6pm – 1am and 1am – 
8am each night.  We are flexible based on everyone’s busy schedule so if you can’t do an entire shift, 
we’ll work with you.  To sign up, please call Becky at the church at (248)642-0200 or call Barb Stetson 
at (248)302-3033.  The SOS sign-up sheets can be found in Fellowship Hall.  Monetary donations are 
also needed.  Checks may be mailed or dropped off at the church office with SOS indicated in the 
memo line.  To learn more about South Oakland Shelter, we encourage you to visit their website at 
www.southoaklandshelter.org. 
 

LINEN DRIVE FOR SOS WEEK 
In preparation for SOS week, we are holding a linen drive to help them restock their depleted supply.  
Your donations of the following items will be greatly appreciated:  sheets (both top & fitted) and 
blankets – TWIN size only – regular length, standard pillow cases and regular bath size towels and 
washcloths.  We are asking for NEW linens only.  Please place your donated linens in the labeled bin in 
the hall near the name tag table.  Thanks.  
 

KNIT WITS 
Knit Wits will meet on Wednesday, May 24 at 1 p.m. in the Library.   
 

SENIOR SOUPER LUNCH 
Join us on Thursday, May 25 at 1 p.m. in the Library for a delicious bowl of soup, salad and dessert.   
 

HELP WANTED:  CHURCH CUSTODIAN  
Seeking energetic individual to contribute daily to the smooth functioning of programs and facilities 
that support the work of this caring congregation.  Job responsibilities include routine maintenance 
and sanitation of the facility, setup and teardown of room arrangements for activities, and ongoing 
interface with the Building Grounds committee, user groups and vendors.  Flexible work hours and 
friendly environment.  Pay commensurate with experience.  For more information or to apply, email 
resume to Personnel@northbrookpc.org. 
 

CARE NOTES 
Are you grieving, lonely, bullied, depressed, worried about your kids, elderly parents, friends? Well, 
you have come to the right place! We can help!  The Deacons have a whole library of Care Notes to 
give you help, hope and ways to cope with whatever is going on in your life.  Instead of coming in the 
front door and turning right, look to the left.  On the wall is a Care Notes library of small booklets each 
zeroing in on a specific need or concern.  Check it out - after coming in or before you leave.  If you have 
a question or a topic that you think is relevant or are looking for answers that are not addressed on the 
wall library, please mention it to any of the Deacons, Linda Hermes or Sherrill Heinrichs. 

http://southoaklandshelter.org/
mailto:Personnel@northbrookpc.org


 

 

42ND STREET BENEFIT PERFORMANCE—MAY 31 
Mark your calendars to see the final dress rehearsal performance of Broadway's song and dance 
extravaganza 42nd Street at the beautiful St. Dunstan’s outdoor Greek Theater located at 400 Lone Pine 
Road in Bloomfield Hills.  Proceeds will benefit The Welcome Inn, a homeless Center in Southfield.  
Doors open at 7:00 p.m. with a New York - style reception and time to stroll through the beautiful 
grounds of Cranbrook before the play begins at 8:00 p.m.  Tickets are available from Roberta Campion 
or by calling Greenfield Presbyterian Church at (248)544-1800.  Tickets are also available at the door 
on the night of performance.  In case of rain, rain checks are good for any other performance and will 
be issued at the theater that evening.  
 

SPECTRUM ORCHESTRA CONCERT—FRIDAY, JUNE 2 
Join Spectrum Orchestra for their spring concert on Friday, June 2 at 7:30 p.m. at Northbrook Church.  
Tickets are $15 for adults, $12 for Seniors 65 and older and kids under 18 are free.  For more 
information, visit Spectrum Orchestra’s website at www.spectrumorchestra.org. 
 

THANK YOU 
Thank you so much for the prayers, cards and expressions of sympathy extended to us upon the death 
of my Dad.  The support of friends and family mean so much in good times and bad and we are so 
grateful to be part of the family of Northbrook. 
Doug and Diane Joppie 
 

tel:(248)%20544-1800
http://www.spectrumorchestra.org


 

 

The Ugandan Kids’ Choir is coming to Northbrook! 
Sunday, July 30 at 9:45 a.m. 

 
In order to host this amazing choir, we need 4 host homes to house 10 children and 4 adults.  We 
already have identified 2 host families (thank you so much), but need 2 more to open their homes 
and offer this hospitality.  Being a host home involves:  providing sleeping accommodations for 3 or 
4 children + 1 adult (kids of the same sex can share double/queen/king size rooms); transportation 
to and from church; breakfast, lunch and dinner for the duration of the stay. 
 
The choir will arrive Thursday morning, and leave after church on Sunday so host families will have 
choir members with them Thursday, Friday, and Saturday nights.  During the day on Thursday and 
Friday, they will be doing schoolwork at the church. 
 
For more information about the Ugandan Kids Choir, or the responsibilities of hosting, please talk to 
Pastor Marjorie and/or visit https://www.childcareworldwide.org/.  We hope you will open your 
hearts and homes to these talented children, and be blessed in the experience. 

https://www.childcareworldwide.org/


 

 

NORTHBROOK PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
22055 W. Fourteen Mile Road 

Beverly Hills, MI 48025 
Telephone (248) 642-0200     Fax (248) 642-7495     info@northbrookpc.org 

Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor 
 

OFFICE HOURS  
Monday—Thursday:  9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  Friday:  9:00 a.m.—Noon 

Worship:  Sundays at 10:15 a.m.  

More news and calendar information can be found online at www.northbrookpc.org 

NORTHBROOK CALENDAR 
 

 
 

SUNDAY, May 14—Happy Mother’s Day 
 10:15 a.m.  Worship  
 10:15 a.m.  KIDS’ Connection 
 11:15 a.m. Blood Pressure Screening—Room 6 
 11:30 a.m. Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
 

MONDAY, May 15 
   8:00 p.m.  AA Meeting—Men’s Group 
   Newsletter Article Deadline for June/July Newsletter 
 

TUESDAY, May 16 
   6:30 p.m.  Zumba 
   6:30 p.m.  Session Meeting 
 

WEDNESDAY, May 17 
 10:00 a.m.  Pastor’s Bible Study  
   7:00 p.m.  Pastor’s Bible Study  
 

FRIDAY, May 19 
   Women’s Retreat (5/19-5/21) 
 

SUNDAY, May 21 
 10:15 a.m.  Worship  
 10:15 a.m.  KIDS’ Connection 
 11:30 a.m. Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

http://www.northbrookpc.org

